                      MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on Monday 2nd March 2015 at 6.00pm at the Village Hall
Present: 
Cllr Andrew Merrill (Chairman), Cllr Parkin, Cllr Blackman, Cllr Harrison Cllr Parker 

Cllr Rowlands and Cllr Ancliff.
Cllr Nicholas and Cllr Woods
Mr Derek Bowker – Parish Clerk 
Item 1 
To invite members of the public to raise issues
 None present
Item 2 
To accept apologies.
All present
 Item 3
To receive Declarations of Interest 

Declarations as per “Notifications of Interests”
Item 4
Approval of the Minutes of the Finance meeting held on the 2nd February 2015.
Cllr Harrison raised the matter that she believed, along with Cllr Blackman, that the Clerk had not fully reported the discussion held under Item 10 (Village Hall VAT Reclaim)

The Clerk was aware of this problem prior to the meeting and read out an alternative report

 The committee members received an interim report from Mitchell Charlesworth.

 A proposal was made by Cllr Ancliff, seconded by Cllr Parkin that a representative from Mitchell   Charlesworth should be asked to speak to the committee.

 A counter proposal was made by Cllr Harrison, seconded by Cllr Blackman that the same information as had   been sent to Mitchell Charlesworth, together with the lease agreement for the Village Hall, should be forward   HMRC for their comments.

Cllr Ancliff then withdrew his proposal and a vote was taken. ALL AGREED

The Clerk will forward the documentation to ALL councillors before forwarding it to HMRC.
The correction was proposed for acceptance by Cllr Harrison, seconded by Cllr Ancliff and agreed by ALL. 

The minutes were then proposed by Cllr Merrill and seconded by Cllr Ancliff and agreed by ALL.

RESOLVED Approved. 
 Item 5 
To note Income & Expenditure in February 15, to note authorised cheques in 
February 15 and approve accounts as at 22/02/15
        A question was raised by Cllr Parkin relating to figures shown on the “Village Hall Running” tab and the “Village Hall Repairs” tab of the Income and Expenditure sheet

The Clerk advised that the Village Hall Repairs tab had been used to monitor the major repairs to the Village Hall in 2013 and allowed the Clerk to cross reference the VAT payments used on another document for HMRC

The Clerk advised that the Village Hall Running tab had been used to monitor the expenditure on the Village Hall in 2014 and allowed the Clerk to cross reference the VAT payments used on another document for HMRC

Cllr Blackman asked if the Highways & Byways payments were now up to date.

The Clerk advised that new advertising had been taken out in February 2015 and therefore these payments had yet to be received.

The outstanding position at the end of each month can be found on the “Highways and Byways” tabs of the Income and Expenditure document if required.

Cllr Parkin then raised the issue of the Bank Accounts in relation to the dissolution of the Parish Council.

Following discussion it was proposed by Cllr Parkin, seconded by Cllr Merrill and agreed by ALL that

The Finance and General Purposes committee recommends to Mickle Trafford and District Parish Council 

that Mickle Trafford and District Parish Council transfers all current financial assets and liabilities to the NEW Mickle Trafford and District Parish Council on the 18th May 2015

 The income and expenditure and the cheque authorisation were noted and it was 

        Proposed by Cllr Merrill, seconded by Cllr Ancliff that the accounts for February should be accepted

        ALL AGREED
Item 6
Highways Issues




Enquiry 4767823


Signs – Ince Lane

Advised by Andy Raynor (21/01/15) that pole with no sign would be removed and two new signs erected.
No change by 02.03.15
Enquiry 



Mickle Trafford FP2

Advised by Pete Atkinson (16/01/15) that action had been taken and there would be further monitoring of the area.
No change by 02.03.15
Enquiry 4767868


Hedge at Tarn Hows

Advise by Bert Sapio (13/02/15) that resident had been contacted and hedge would be cut back as soon as practically possible.
The hedge has been cut by 02.03.15 but will need to ask if it is sufficient
Enquiry 4767870


Footpath – Mannings Lane

At meeting held with Bert Sapio (CWaC) on the 11/02/15 he stated he was aware of the enquiry and would view the area after the meeting.

Awaiting response
No change by 02.03.15
Enquiry 4768640


Hedge – Mannings Lane

Advise by Bert Sapio (13/02/15) that CWaC would identify landowner and request that the hedge be cut back.

No change by 02.03.15
Enquiry 4768219


Sign – Station Lane

At meeting held with Bert Sapio (CWaC) on the 11/02/15 he stated he was aware of the enquiry and would view the area after the meeting.

Awaiting response
Repaired
Enquiry 4768639


Sign Light Out – Mannings Lane

No information from CWaC will need councillors to advise if light has been fixed.

No change by 02.03.15
Enquiry 4768641


Hedge – Path at M53 Westbound offslip

Advise by Bert Sapio (13/02/15) that a job number had been raised and action should be taken within 7 – 10 days.
To be checked by Cllr Ancliff
Enquiry 4768642


Lights – M53 Roundabout

No information from CWaC will need councillors to advise if lights have been fixed.

Enquiry 4768901


Gateway Signs

We had asked if the signs could be cleaned but after inspection by Bert Sapio he has advised that new signs are required and has asked another member of the team to liaise with the Parish Council about the design.
Designed accepted at meeting 02.03.15
Enquiry 4768902


Pothole – Ince Lane- The Gables

Advised this was repaired on the 16/02/15
Cllr woods stated that a repair was done but it has opened up again
Ref No 101002745704

Litter – School Lane – Graveyard area

This matter was raised with the “Streetscene” team on the 16/02/15 are we are awaiting a response.

No change by 02.03.15
Wayside Court


Hedge – Restricted Visibility

This is a matter raised by Cllr Spence and is the subject of further discussion between CWaC and the residents concerned.
No update received
School Lane


Hedges – The Cross to Regency Court

Advise by Bert Sapio (13/02/15) that CWaC Highways would be writing to all residents concerned about “the need to cut back any sections of hedge overhanging footway”
Letters being sent by CWaC to Residents

Enquiry 4768950


Verge - Springfields
Reported on the 18/02

CWaC to report to Utility provider about repairing damage

New Items
Ince Lane 

Pothole outside entrance to drive of Meadow View

Ince Lane

Verge damaged opposite Meadow View

Ince Lane

Grass overgrowth reducing footpath width

School Lane/ The Street 
Part of tree fell down and hedge cutting required

Item 7
Speedwatch


PC Boulton will report on the weight issues raise after he has carried out more observations himself

A resident has also expressed concerns over the speed of vehicles on Ince Lane
Item 8 
Community Assets

Cllr Merrill and the Clerk will be making applications.
We are awaiting confirmation relating to the Historical status of both St Plegmunds Well and the Hoole Penfold

Item 9
Land at Queens Diamond Jubilee Park

Documentation has been returned to Jacobs Solicitors who are progressing this matter with CWaC and the Land Registry
Item 10
Village Hall VAT Reclaim
A draft letter was presented to the meeting and it was proposed by Cllr Rowlands, seconded by Cllr Parker that the letter is forwarded to HMRC without any supporting documentation
A vote was taken with 6 For and 1 against

PROPOSAL APPROVED

Item 11
Queens Diamond Jubilee Park - Path
Following a meeting held at Jubilee Park by Cllr Nicholas and officers from CWaC Highways, it was considered that as there was no specification or drawings produced by the Parish Council only an outline specification offered by B&K Block Paving. However, the works carried out did not follow the outline specification offered by the contractors and would require some remedial work to be carried out.
It was agreed that Cllr’s Nicholas, Harrison and Blackman should invite B&K to return to site to carry out remedial works to the path or failing this enter into discussion with the contractors to negotiate a full and final settlement figure. It was agreed that a letter be sent to the contractors confirming their intention to determine the works at this stage and agreed the final sum. 
Further discussion regarding that part of the path still to be completed will be had at the Parish Council meeting on the 9th March 2015.
Cllr Harrison advised that she is keeping the officer responsible for the Rural Support grant fully informed.

Cllr Blackman advised that a report would be written when this matter is resolved highlighting the changes that need to be made when the Parish Council is tendering for work.

Item 12     
Any urgent matters – at discretion of Chairman.
Public Meeting
Cllr Ancliff confirmed to Cllr Parker that he can provide equipment required for the meeting

Grit Bags

Cllr Parker advised that should the Parish Council need to purchase any grit then it can be obtained through the Guilden Sutton depot

Village Hall

Cllr Blackman advised that leaks had been found in the roof of the Village Hall and it may be necessary to carry out emergency repairs which the Parish Council will have to meet the cost of.
Item 13 
Next Meeting
Date and time of next meeting Monday 2nd June 2015 @ 6.00pm at the Village Hall
Meeting Closed 19.34pm
Signed.........................................................................Dated .....................................................................

Prepared by Derek Bowker

3rd March 2015
   2015/10

